
From: Mike Langrehr <mnlangrehr@bellsouth.net>
To: Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.netMarcia.Adams@SCDMV.net

Date: 3/23/2007 5:05:54 PM
Subject: RE: IT meeting

Marcia

Great

I think we should anticipate that we will need at least one additional meeting with this group. I 
would also like to meet separately with several of them on specific subjects such as SCDC, on 
why phone charges are so high for inmates, and DMH on their experience with the SAP 
implementation and what they have had to do to their internal process and procedures in order 
to use the software out of the box. I am sure other issues will come up as we get further into 
this.

I have no problem with Patricia Stevens being in the meeting in fact it might be helpful. Its not 
that we are doing anything secretly, I just want us to try and make sure the other agencies get 
their say in an unfettered environment.

The instructions on how to get to Blythewood did not come through on the message. Also, 
where will I need to park there?

By the way, have you looked at the surveys? I do not think there is one CIO customer who 
rated them higher than a 4.

Thanks.

Mike Langrehr
107 Interlachen Ct. SW
Aiken SC 29803
803-502-0126

-----Original Message-----
From: Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.net [mailto:Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.net]
Sent: Friday, March 23, 2007 3:37 PM
To: mnlangrehr@bellsouth.net
Cc: chad@stickyfingers.com
Subject: IT meeting

Mike,
I have spoken with Jerry, and he is trying to arrange a meeting for
Wednesday morning from 9:00-12:00. I volunteered our location in Blythewood 
for meeting space. I am attaching directions for you. He wants to make sure 
that you know Patricia Stevens with DSS actually works for the CIO.
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Apparently, DSS has contracted with the CIO's office for a technology 
director. Jerry thought that it was important to include her because of the 
size and complexity of the agency. I don't think it should be a problem. 
I will let you know who will be able to attend early next week. Jerry did 
mention that we will probably want to follow up, as he thinks this group 
will have much to share.
Marcia

<<Directions to Blythewood.doc>>
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